
Community Council Meeting 
January 29, 2020 

1:50 PM Conference Room 
In Attendance: 
Marcus Voght-Teacher 
Karen Soerensen-Teacher 
Marci Lemonnier-Parent 
Justine Dorton- Parent 
Pam Smalley- Parent Vice Chairperson 
Paul Caldarella- Parent 
Lisa Jensen- Parent Chairerson 
Kyle Bates-Principal 
Attending Not Voting Members: 
Melanie Hall-School Board Member 
Rebecca Weaver-parent 
 
Taking minutes: Emily Ensign 
 
Digital Citizenship: 
Screenagers Report- Parent night was well attended.   Screenagers was well received by the 
parents.  Good discussion followed the showing. Anna the moderator did a fantastic job.  
Students seemed to like the film. There hasn’t been a lot of feedback after the fact but that is 
good because you tend to hear more if people don’t like something. 
 
School Safety: 
Rebecca Weaver (parent) presented on the possibility of a safe crossing on Canyon Road and 
approximately 350 N. She has done a lot of research and met with the Fire Chief, City engineers 
(Penrod) and Provo Police.  There is a need for a safe crossing but the hoops to jump through 
are going to take some time.  Rebecca has looked at Hawk crossings.  They use them in Tucson 
Az with great success.  Next month Sargent Orgill and Mr. Penrod will be at the meeting to 
discuss further how the community council and city entities can work together to get a safe 
crossing at this location. 
 
Trustlands Funds: 
Looking ahead to next year as we begin writing the plan the budget is anticipated to be around 
$150,000.   
The reading Plus site license is good until 2022 and so we do not need to budget for that. 
Things that are in the current year that are working and helping students improve are the 
funding of the ESOL Aides.  Our ELL WIDA scores have improved significantly since increasing 
the help we give our ELL students. 
Instructional Aides allow for more small group teaching and interventions. They help in Math, 
Science and English classes and the teachers can focus on differentiation more because of the 
support from these aides. 
 



We will send a 2-3 question survey to our parents to see what they like about what is 
happening at Centennial and where they think we can improve so that we can get a good idea 
of what the needs are as we proceed with next year’s plan. 
 
For next month’s meeting we will cover this year’s plan and begin work on next year’s plan. 
 
Next Meeting: February 24, 2020 1:50 PM Conference Room 
 
 
 


